
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Catherine McNicollCatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 10/6/2017 5:49:58 PM
Subject: Re: Webinar

​What do you think of the wording?


From: Catherine McNicoll
 
Sent: Friday, October 6, 2017 4:44 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: RE: Webinar 
 
This is what I was trying to get you to call about, I was trying to figure out if you were asking what I thought of the 
wording or if you wanted me to send the email.
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)

From: Danny Varat 
 
Sent: Friday, October 06, 2017 9:35 AM
 
To: Catherine McNicoll 
Subject: Fw: Webinar
 
​How about this as an email from the LG to the non-LGOA participants?
 
Dear , thank you so much for participating in the LGOA webinar. We hope that it was informative, and it will 
be posted on the LGOA website for future reference. We hope to offer future presentations, and we'd 
appreciate your feedback and suggestions. Please let us know what other topics or information might be 
helpful, and we'll try to get them scheduled soon. Thank you again

From: Page, Hank <hpage@aging.sc.gov>
 
Sent: Thursday, October 5, 2017 12:33 PM
 
To: Danny Varat; Catherine McNicoll
 
Cc: Broome, Darryl
 
Subject: RE: Webinar 
 
E-mails are below. I have also attached the presentations.
 

maryrohaley@gmail.com
elijahc@co.pickens.sc.us
gdickinson@aging.sc.gov
info@aging.sc.gov
jvancleave@aging.sc.gov
rbeard@aging.sc.gov
chris.melton@providencehospitals.com
cjohnson@ncso.sc.gov
dcarpenter@cityofandersonsc.com
riversd@aging.sc.gov
ebrown@lacoso.net
rabrams@ncso.sc.gov
mdickert@ncso.sc.gov
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ritab@co.pickens.sc.us
doug.crombie@fountaininn.org
kepps@ncso.sc.gov
jhatchell@lcsd.sc.gov

 
Hank Page
State of South Carolina
Lieutenant Governor’s Office on Aging
hpage@aging.sc.gov
803-734-2088 Direct
 
From: Danny Varat [mailto:DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov] 
 
Sent: Thursday, October 05, 2017 10:40 AM
 
To: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>; Page, Hank <hpage@aging.sc.gov>
 
Cc: Broome, Darryl <dbroome@aging.sc.gov>
 
Subject: Re: Webinar
​Hank, can you please send me the contact info of the folks who participated? I'd like to send out an email. of 
thanks and ask how they liked it.

From: Catherine McNicoll
 
Sent: Wednesday, October 4, 2017 4:09 PM
 
To: Danny Varat; 'Page, Hank'
 
Cc: Broome, Darryl
 
Subject: RE: Webinar 
 
Hank, if you put it in google drive and send the google drive file to Danny he can handle it from there. Or if you get it 
to me on a flashdrive we can make it happen.
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)

From: Danny Varat 
 
Sent: Wednesday, October 04, 2017 3:31 PM
 
To: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>; 'Page, Hank' <hpage@aging.sc.gov>
 
Cc: Broome, Darryl <dbroome@aging.sc.gov>
 
Subject: Re: Webinar
​Yes.

From: Catherine McNicoll
 
Sent: Wednesday, October 4, 2017 2:58 PM
 
To: 'Page, Hank'; Danny Varat
 
Cc: Broome, Darryl
 
Subject: RE: Webinar 
 
The Lieutenant Governor does have a youtube channel, but whether or not to put it on there is up to Danny.
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)

From: Page, Hank [mailto:hpage@aging.sc.gov] 
 
Sent: Wednesday, October 04, 2017 10:04 AM
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To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>; Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Cc: Broome, Darryl <dbroome@aging.sc.gov>
 
Subject: Webinar

Good morning.
 
I have attached a summary of Monday’s webinar. Additionally, we’ve also downloaded the video… it is too 
large to send by e-mail, though. Does the LG have a YouTube account that you / he would like to host the 
video on? If so, I can transfer it to a flash drive to upload. The video captures the entire screen that was seen 
in the room (video, presentation area, chat, attendees, etc.).
 
Thanks,
 
Hank Page
State of South Carolina
Lieutenant Governor’s Office on Aging
hpage@aging.sc.gov
803-734-2088 Direct
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